	General Membership Meeting Minutes

Central Oklahoma MOPAR Association

	Date:   Thursday,  October 26, 2017
	

	Convened
	Promptly at 7:00 PM

 by the President, 3
	Attachments:  Sign-in sheet

	Attendance: 16 Members
	11  
	Motion
	Second

	
	1  Frank Lipsinic, Secretary
	12  
	See attendance sheet for “who”

	
	2  Lee Hill
	13  
	

	
	3  Patrick Dean, President
	14  
	
	

	
	4  Doug Cataline
	15  
	
	

	
	5 Jim Sharp
	16  
	
	

	
	6  Sandra Sharp
	17  
	
	

	
	7  Ron Blackmore, VP
	18  
	
	

	
	8  
	19  
	
	

	
	9  
	20  
	
	

	
	10  
	
	Motion
	Second

	1.
	Secretary’s Report:
	Frank read the Minutes of the September 28, 2017, General Membership Meeting. There was one correction in item 7 with the month of the November Meeting; corrected from October 16, to November 16.  A motion was made to accept the corrected minutes, and approved.
	7
	5

	2.
	Treasurer’s Report:
	The treasurer was not in attendance to present a formal report.  However, Pat reported that there were no payments or income for the month.  And, the $1,000 check for the Second Grade Class at Fillmore Elementary will be presented tomorrow.
	
	

	OLD BUSINESS

	3.

	2017 Car Show Charity Donations:


	Jim reported that Fillmore Elementary will save us some parking spots on the west side of the school facing Blackwelder. There was a discussion of the media contacts for the presentation.  We will assemble at 1:00, with the presentation scheduled for 1:30 PM.
	
	

	4.
	Cruise to Inola, OK, Auto Museum
	Pat gave a short synopsis of what we saw on the Cruise to the Fuller Auto and Gas Museum.
	
	

	5.
	2018 Car Show:
	- Frank reported on his preliminary efforts on securing custom auto parts trophies for the 2018, 35th Anniversary Show. He reported that he has already been collecting cars parts, and has two shops lined up to fabricate the trophies. Frank noted that by collect a lot of parts, and possibly offering show sponsorship to the shops, that we can minimize the fabrication costs to the club. Frank pressed the club for permission to continue with this effort, and membership in attendance consented to continue this effort. 

 - Frank also presented the trophies list from the 2017 show, and suggested what awards were worthy of having custom trophies. The members presented suggested some initial changes, including adding the Coast Guard to the Military Vet trophies, and eliminating, or combining some previous class awards.  Also 2002 was decided to be the cut off year for “Classic” and “Modern MOPARS”.
- Doug recommended that we produce a show Flyer very early after New Year, in order to advertise the show much earlier than in the past. Frank will work on this.

- For that purpose, Frank began a discussion about tee shirt color, and the name theme for the 35th Anniversary Show at the VA Hospital. Frank proposed “MOPARS 4 R VETS”, and there was a suggestion to make the “4RVETS” look like a license plate. Yes, there were other suggestions.
- Judging for the upcoming show was discussed, with the consensus being that non-participant judging is still the way to go. 
	
	

	NEW BUSINESS

	6.


	President’s Report and Other Events:

	Pat discussed the upcoming 2018 Leake Auction, noting that the club had not received any communications about it so far. Jim volunteered to be the Club’s contact with Leake and Will White; whose phone number is (918) 307-1987.
- Pat reminded members that the Annual Meeting and Christmas Party is schedule for December 9, and that the club will underwrite the cost with $10 per member; a matter of concern for the Club Treasurer that day.

- Doug reminded the club that MOPARS at the Park, at Tulsa Raceway Park, is schedule for November 4.
	
	

	7. 
	Adjournment:  7:50 PM
	There being no further business, the Motion to adjourn was made, and passed.
	7
	1

	8.
	Next Meeting
	The Third Thursday, November 16, 2017. This is a week early because of Thanksgiving.
	
	


